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August 19, 2024 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL  
 
Oneida County Industrial Development Agency  
584 Phoenix Drive 
Rome, New York 13441-1405 
Attn: Shawna M. Papale  
 

Re:  Above Grid Rome Solar LLC – Revised Construction Timeline  

Dear Ms. Papale: 

As you know, Above Grid Rome Solar LLC (the “Company”) closed on a straight-lease 
transaction (the “Transaction”) with the Oneida County Industrial Development Agency (the 
“Agency”) in connection with development of a five (5) megawatt solar-powered electric 
generating facility (the “Project”) in the City of Rome as of January 5, 2024.  

As detailed in its application for financial assistance to the Agency, the Company originally 
planned to complete Project construction by December 2024. Since closing with the Agency, the 
Company has been working to secure construction debt financing, which they recently obtained, 
and can now sign the EPC contract and move forward to pull the necessary building permit. As a 
result of this financing process, the Company was unable to pull the building permit by July 31, 
2024 and as such, are requesting an amendment to the Transaction documents to reflect a revised 
commercial operation date of September 2025.  

Should you have any questions or wish to discuss further, please reach out to me directly. 
Thank you for your time and attention to this request.  

Very truly yours, 
 

/s/ Jeffrey W. Davis  
 
Jeffrey W. Davis 

 
 
 












